FLORIDA DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION fldoe.org

State Board of Education

Ryan Petty, Chair Esther Byrd, Vice Chair Members Grazie P. Christie Daniel P. Foganholi, Sr. Kelly Garcia MaryLynn Magar Anastasios Kamoutsas
Commissioner of Education

OSFA-STATE: # 25-26:05

MEMORANDUM

TO: Financial Aid Directors at Postsecondary Institutions Participating in the

Mary McLeod Bethune Scholarship Program

FROM: Shawn Haskin

Director, State Scholarship and Grant Programs

DATE: July 28, 2025

SUBJECT: 2025-26 Mary McLeod Bethune Scholarship Program Allocation Notice

Thank you for your participation in the Mary McLeod Bethune (MMB) Scholarship Program. Attached is your Allocation Notice for the 2025-26 academic year consisting of the State 1:1 match. To implement the 1:1 match, adjustments were made to your initial pledge in order to accommodate the 2025 legislative appropriations.

Please be advised that your matching funds should have been received by the Florida Department of Education Comptroller's Office by August 1, 2025.

If you have questions concerning MMB Scholarship Program activities, please contact Tanesha Bryant via email at <u>Tanesha.Bryant@fldoe.org</u> or 888-827-2004.

SH/tb

Attachment: 2025-26 MMB Allocation Notice

cc: Suzanne Pridgeon, Deputy Commissioner, Finance and Operations

Lou Anne Standley, Assistant Deputy Commissioner, Finance and Operations

Matt Kirkland, Chief Comptroller

Tanesha Bryant, Program Specialist, Office of Student Financial Aid

Suzanne Pridgeon
Deputy Commissioner, Finance and Operations